

Office of the Minister Deputy Government House Leader MLA, Calgary-Hays

June 26, 2019

AR 75956

His Worship Matt Sundal Mayor Summer Village of Waiparous Box 19554 RPO South Cranston Calgary, AB T3M 0V4

Dear Mayor Sundal:

Thank you for your May 31, 2019 letter regarding the Highway 40 bridge.

I understand that the bridge replacement is a high priority for your community. I am pleased to confirm Alberta Transportation plans to proceed with Option 1A, placing the new bridge in a location close to the current bridge. Preliminary engineering work is currently underway, and a draft report is expected to be completed by late fall 2019.

This project will be considered when developing the Capital Plan alongside all other projects in the province.

Should you have any further questions regarding the project, please contact Mr. Mike Damberger, Executive Director of Project Delivery. Mr. Damberger can be reached toll-free at 310-0000, then 403-340-4324, or at <a href="mailto:mike.damberger@gov.ab.ca">mike.damberger@gov.ab.ca</a>.

Thank you for taking the time to write.

Ric Mynot

Sincerely,

Ric McIver Minister

cc: Mike Damberger, Executive Director of Project Delivery, Alberta Transportation